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Engineering Memorandum 

March 25, 2025 
 

RE:  April 1st Commission Meeting 

 
Fairway Street/State Avenue/8th Avenue West Stormwater Drainage Basin Retrofits/Upgrades Study 
BRIC Application Cost Share Letter 
 
For your consideration is a cost share letter for the Building Resilient Infrastructure and Communities 
(BRIC) Program grant application that serves as a commitment of the City of Dickinson to provide the 
program’s required local matching funds. A portion of the intent of the project is to increase the size of 
the storm drain system within the Fairway Street/State Avenue/8th Avenue West corridor to better 
handle 10-year and 100-year storm events. The project is included in the City of Dickinson’s Drainage 
Master Plan. The maximum federal grant award is 75% from the BRIC Program, and the remaining 25% 
is local matching funds from the City of Dickinson. Based on the current estimates, this grant application 
is anticipated to be for $350,727.27, and the City of Dickinson cost share is estimated to be $87,681.82. 
This cost share solely factors in the scoping portion of the project.   
 
The City Engineering staff recommends approval. 
 


